
 
    

  

 

I acknowledge the receipt of your support on the months of Oct. USD120.00. and Dec. USD40.00. 
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not 

according 

  

1 Thessalonians 5:25 
Brethren, pray for us. 
 

Thanksgiving: 

1. More students were added 

to our English & good 

news class. 

2. Grateful for the provision 

of winter blankets, some 

jackets & food stuff to 

each student. 

3. Successful closing 

program of the 5
th

 batch. 

4. Faithfulness of the 

students in attending our 

Friday Bible studies. 
 

Supplications: 

5. God’s leading and 

provision of a larger 

meeting place w/out 

restrictions.  
6. Students who professed to 

continue with their new 

found faith & be consistent 

in Discipleship program. 

7. Opportunities for Home 

Bible Study to some of 

our students and their 

family. 
 

 
Matthew 9: 37-38 

Then saith he unto his disciples, 
"The harvest truly is plenteous, but 

the labourers are few. Pray ye 
therefore the Lord of the harvest, 

that he will send forth labourers into 
his harvest." 

 

 
 

 
 

    

     

Oct. - Dec.  2018 

Dr. Rodney Kelley 
West Jacksonville Baptist Church 
Jacksonville Fl 32205 USA 
 

MISSION UPDATE  
AND PRAYER LETTER  

 

“ …not seeking mine own profit, but the profit of many, 

that they may be saved.”1Cor. 10:33b 

Sending Church: Bible Baptist Church,  Don Carlos Norte, Don Carlos, Bukidnon 

Missionary German & Annie Ponce  Mobile:Roaming #:  +639205677588/  Bangla # +08801627021878EmailAdd:ponce_german@yahoo.com 

Dear Pastor Kelley and praying brethren, 
 

A Spirit-filled and a prosperous 2019 to you all in the precious name of our Lord and Saviour 

Jesus Christ! 
 

The past three months was a great challenge in our ministry and we have seen how the Lord 

poured out His grace on us. We started the 5
th
 batch in our English class last July, at first we 

were reluctant to admit kindergarten students, but after 4 months of attending, we are grateful 

that from no letter recognition to being able to read. 

Hence, God impressed in our hearts & reminded what Jesus said in Matthew 19:14 “Suffer little 

children, and forbid them not, to come unto me: for of such is the kingdom of heaven.” We 

learned & witness that they are more attentive than the teens in hearing the Word of God. Some 

even escorted by their mothers & had a chance to hear the message as well.  
  

We are thankful to God for His provision that we were able to share the love of God by giving 

out some winter blankets to our consistent attendees of good news and English class during our 

December Thanksgiving program. 

This 1
st
 week of January, we conducted the closing program for the 5

th
 batch with 38 consistent 

students. among which most of them professed they have accepted Christ as their Saviour during 

our Friday school activities.  We praise God for his provision of some winter jackets/ clothes & 

food stuff to each of them.  
 

The work is still great; we are yet sowing the seed of the Gospel and nurturing them that they 

may grow in their faith in Christ. Thank you for consistently holding the rope of prayers & 

support for God’s ministry here. God bless you more for His glory!  
 

In Christ’s service,  

 
German and Annie Ponce  

PRAYER REQUESTS 

The PONCE’S in BANGLADESH 

 


